
 
 
 

This email is in response to your e-mailed request under the Freedom of Information Act 
("FOIA"), 5 ILSC 140/I et seq., dated March 22, 2024. You have requested that Pleasantdale 
School District 107 produce the following public records: 

 
Requested by: S/Sharmayne Soliman 

 
Request 
dated: 
March 22, 
2024 
 

March 22, 2024 
Freedom of Information Act Officer 
7450 South Wolf Road 
Burr Ridge, IL 60527 
 
  
Re: Illinois Freedom of Information Act Request  
  
Dear: Freedom of Information Officer,  
 
Under the Illinois Freedom of Information Act, 5 ILCS 140, I am requesting an 
opportunity to obtain copies of public records of: 
  
Current Employees Name, work location, i.e., school/department, Title, i.e., 
teacher, administrator, etc., and district provided e-mail address.  
 
I understand that the Act permits a public body to charge a reasonable copying 
fee not to exceed the actual cost of reproduction and not including the costs of 
any search or review of the records. I ask that you notify me of any duplication 
costs before you duplicate the records so that I may decide which records I want 
copied. 
 
I look forward to hearing from you in writing within five working days, as required 
by the Act 5 ILCS 140(3).  
 
Thank you for considering and responding to this request.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
S/Sharmayne Soliman 

Response 
Dated: 
March 29, 
2024 

Response: After a thorough and exhaustive search of our records, we do not have a 
document that encompasses the requested information. As such, we cannot produce 
a document that does not exist. However, much of this information can be obtained 
through other public means. For example, our email addresses have the domain 
name @d107.org and the vast majority of the email addresses are the first letter of 
the person’s first name and their entire last name (ex. Samuel Smith would be 
ssmith@d107.org).  
 

mailto:ssmith@d107.org


In addition, the listing of certified staff names and positions can be found here:  
 
https://irp.cdn-
website.com/9359f18d/files/uploaded/FY23%20Administrator%20and%20Teacher
%20Salary%20and%20Benefits%20Report%20rev1.pdf 
 
Finally, the lists of staff at each of the buildings can be found here:  
 
https://es.d107.org/staff-directory 
https://ms.d107.org/our-staff 
 

 
As the FOIA Officer of the District, Mr. Sonntag is responsible for granting and denying 
requests for records under the Freedom of Information Act. The District's responses attached to 
this email intend to be fully responsive to your specific request. If we have misinterpreted your 
request, please clarify your request to him in writing. 

 
You have a right to appeal a denial of records to the President of the Board of Education by 
written request directed to the President at the District office 7450 S. Wolf Road, Burr Ridge, IL 
60527 within fourteen (14) working days of your receipt of this email. 

https://es.d107.org/staff-directory
https://ms.d107.org/our-staff

